KIRKBARROW RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held 4 September 2013

in The Neighbourhood Centre, Ghyllside School, Kendal






PRESENT:		Diane Horner (in the Chair), M. Mason, R. Tideswell, A. Finch, L. Slater, 


L. Hodgson, P. Horner, S. Moorby, D. Bertsson. 





IN ATTENDANCE:	PCSO J. Egglestone,  Cllr. G. Cook. 





WELCOME & APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and received apologies for absence in respect of 


Fiona Harrison (SLH) and Carol Last (CCC).





MINUTES OF LAST AGM


The minutes of the AGM held 5 September 2012 were agreed as a correct record.





MATTERS ARISING:	None.





PRESENTATION & ADOPTION OF ANNUAL ACCOUNTS 2012/13


Martin presented the Annual Accounts 2012/13, which had been audited by John Hutchinson, Kendal Town Council Treasurer and were subsequently adopted. 





REPORTS:


Chair


Diane gave the following report in respect of the year 2012/13.


“It’s only when you look back over the previous 12 months that you realise how much has been achieved, yet again and it’s all thanks to the teamwork and commitment of our committee members, local councillors and representatives of our partner organisations, not to mention the financial support we have received from various funders.





After over 6 years of campaigning, working in partnership with our County Councillor Geoff Cook, the 20mph Zone and traffic calming scheme was installed in October and it has been pleasing to note the resultant reduction in vehicle speeds. 





Also in October, we held a Sports & Games Event on Ghyllside School Field, thanks to funding from Kendal Local Area Partnership. This event featured sports with Westmorland FA Coaches; circus skills with Young Cumbria Workers; free cycle security marking by Cumbria Police; a Bouncy Castle; and Barbecue. Two of our young people also ran a bric-a-brac stall to raise funds towards new equipment for Spider Park.





Still on the subject of events, another 2 Fun Days were held on The Adventure in July and August, featuring a Bouncy Castle, Gladiator Dual, Children’s Entertainer, Face Painting and Barbecue, thanks to funding from South Lakes Housing and Big Lottery Community Spaces respectively. 





Being as popular and well-used as it is, both weekly maintenance inspections and on-going minor repairs are needed on The Adventure. So thanks to those Committee Members who also undertake this work.





During the past year, we also embraced the Kendal-in-Bloom Community Planting Scheme to brighten up the estate and 6 volunteers turned out on a cold and wet November morning and planted hundreds of bulbs - funded by South Lakes Housing - in 5 of our grassed areas. This was followed in Spring with the planting of 27 trees and shrubs in 11 grassed areas and scattering of wildflower seeds in another, all funded by Kendal Town Council. 





Also with the environment in mind, we continued our regular litter picks in March and June and another is being held this Saturday, meeting at 10:30 by the school gates on Greengate Lane. 





We again provided the collectors for the Kendal Lion’s Christmas Collection with Santa’s Float in December, when 11 volunteers called at every house on the estate. And although it was a wet and miserable night, we achieved our best collection yet of £345.42, of which KRA received £175 towards much-needed funds. 





Another long-standing scheme came to fruition in March with the designation of the sheltered housing complex from Buttery Well to Cross Lane as Kirkbarrow’s first No Cold Calling Zone, thanks to the efforts of both Cumbria Trading Standards and South Lakes Housing.





Also a first this year was the introduction of a Neighbourhood Watch Scheme in Vicars Fields, thanks to the determination of Sarah Moorby.





Following our campaign over 12 months ago, we had hoped that the footpath between Kirkbarrow and Milnthorpe Road via the Cock & Dolphin development would have been dedicated as a Public Right of Way by now but we have been assured that this will happen in the very near future.





However, our quest for an additional 4 grit bins will be realised in time for the Winter months, with locations having now been agreed with CCC Highways and funding again kindly provided by South Lakes Housing. 





And last but not least, after over 5 years of trying and thanks to £27,271 Sport England funding, the playing surface of the half-sized MUGA at Brockbeck has been extended by 10m; a matching goal end and freestanding pod seat have been installed; and laurel bushes have been planted around the perimeter fence. Our thanks must also go to SLDC, NPS and Thomson Hayton Winkley for their support with this project. An official opening event and barbecue took place at the end of June, when the site was named The Brendan Jameson Games Area in recognition of the help and support Brendan gave to this project over the years. 





But the work didn’t stop there, as the Sport England funding was dependent on us developing sports on the area for at least 3 years. South Lakes Housing kindly funded the equipment used in the variety of sports subsequently arranged for every Monday evening in all but the Winter months of November to February thanks to Lakes Leisure’s Sportivate Programme and KRA funds provide for Westmorland FA coaches to also run sessions on Tuesday afternoons during school holidays. 





To date, these sports have been very popular, with 56 different children and young people taking part at various times but thankfully not all at once !! 





So, thank you one and all for your hard work in making this another successful year for KRA.”





Geoff thanked the Chair and Committee Members for their work and achievements in the year. He also said that the Cumbria-in-Bloom Awards Ceremony was being held the following day in Maryport and, as KRA had been invited but the Chair was unable to attend, the Mayor would also represent the Association should the need arise. 





Community Police


Jenna gave the following Community Engagement Report for the period 1 August to date. 


“Key Crime


03/8	ASB around Chapel Lane/ Capper Close. Kids running through neighbours’ gardens causing disturbance.


22/8 	Someone has drawn graffiti on the church that’s going to be made in to flats by Chapel Lane.


22/8 	Car was scratched around the Vicars Field area.


28/8 	Bike stolen from outside cash in a dash. 


28/8 	Kids playing on scooters behind Gillingate surgery, causing disturbance to local residents.


01/09 	Cigarettes stolen from Bargain Booze.


01/09 	Small fires been made at Brockbeck play park.


02/09	Two small panes of glass have been smashed at a house on Low Kirkbarrow whilst the resident was away.


02/09 	Communal door - glass smashed, Low Kirkbarrow.





Community Priority Activity


There have been a few complaints about parking on Glebe Road, I will be leaving gentle reminders on parked cars if I see them obstructing, failing that tickets will then be issued. 





On-going litter problem at the MUGA on Brockbeck, kids have requested a couple of bins, in the meantime they have pinned plastic bags up for everyone to use.





Also I am quite concerned about children running through residents’ gardens on Capper Close/Chapel Lane area, a few children on an evening have gone up to residents’ windows looking through, which has left them feeling quite scared.”





At the conclusion of Jenna’s report, the parking problems on Glebe Road were discussed and it was subsequently agreed that Geoff would pursue the addition to the Programme of Works waiting list in respect of an extension to the existing double yellow lines. However, it was noted that there needed to be a substantiating record of incidences; therefore, Jenna agreed to continue to monitor the situation and issue tickets when appropriate.


David reported increasing incidences of riding cycles on pavements, to which Jenna responded that such offenders could be issued with tickets and fined if caught.





With regard to the litter problem at the Brockbeck Games Area and the young people’s request for additional litter bins, the Chair said that although SLDC had provided one litter bin and had also agreed to install a barrier fence at the Brockbeck entrance, its resources were very limited and she thereore did not consider that a further request would be met favourably. However, she suggested that it may be possible to purchase an additional bin from remaining Sport England funding, subject to its approval. Alvin proposed that consideration be given to also purchasing a bench for use by spectators from the residual funding and the Chair subsequently agreed to seek both costs and the appropriate permissions in respect of the two items.





Young Cumbria			-	No report submitted.	


	


CCC Community Engagement	- 	No report submitted.





South Lakes Housing


Fiona had submitted the following report, which the Chair read to the meeting.


A recent site visit with KRA, SLH and CCC identified four locations for grit bins to be purchased by the Grant Application Panel of SLH.  The resident nearest to each location will be contacted to see if they have any concerns on the matter.  We hope that this will be successfully resolved before any bad weather arrives!





Since Vince Carter retired last week I can announce that the estate has a new Housing Officer called Max Bibby.  Max has been with SLH for the last three years and has had a lot of experience to date.  His contact details are � HYPERLINK "mailto:m.bibby@southlakeshousing.co.uk" ��m.bibby@southlakeshousing.co.uk� and 01539 717715. 





Still currently looking at options for Anchorite Place for external work over and above the usual maintenance work.  Following the walkabout it was identified that there were several aspects that could be improved and security, lighting, drying areas, came top of the agenda.





We continue to work with the police on issues of antisocial behaviour.  Recent work involved tackling issues on Vicars Field and worked alongside PC Steve Hemsley.  





SLH is improving the way tenants, leaseholders and other invoices can be paid with the introduction of touchtone telephone payments which should be live by the end of September.  New card readers will be based at our offices so that payments can be made direct by anyone visiting.  





Following on from the introduction of “Bedroom Tax” and where tenants have been found to be suffering real financial hardship we have developed a post to assist our tenants. Chris Parks is our new Financial Inclusion Officer and will by appointment assist tenants with a range of financial issues and provide advice, information and support to tenants to maximise their income and ensure rent is paid.





Ghyllside School		-	No report submitted.





Councillors


Geoff thanked residents for his re-election as a County Councillor in May and said that the main areas of his work on behalf of the Association in 2012/13 had been the 20mph Zone, the No Cold Calling Zone and the Cock & Dolphin Footpath, as reported previously in the Chair’s Report. 





Linda reminded him that the white line bar markings had still not been effected at the top of the footpath steps on Kirkbarrow and Geoff agreed to pursue this.





David reported that the street nameplate had still not been replaced in respect of 1-4 Brockbeck and, although this was a District Council matter, Geoff agreed to pursue this also.





David also said that the rubbish and recycling left both next to his property and in his recycling boxes by neighbours had become problematic once again, with the refuse collectors having now refused to remove some recyclable items due to contamination. It was subsequently agreed to ask both SLDC’s Keith Hartley to visit David to discuss the situation and also Fiona Harrison to clarify ownership of the land to the rear and side of the bungalows with a view to seeking a long-term solution e.g. through the installation of fencing and/or gates.  


ELECTION OF OFFICERS 2013/14


With regret, the Chair reported that the current Vice-Chair, Dave Wilkinson, had decided to retire from the Committee, after many years of hard work and dedication. It was subsequently agreed that both a card and gift should be presented to Dave in recognition of his outstanding service to both the Association and wider community. 





She also reported that the current Treasurer, Martin Mason, would be relinquishing the post but remaining on the Committee.





The following Officers were thereafter elected unanimously:


Chair			-	Diane Horner 


Vice-Chair		-	Liz Hodgson & Sarah Moorby


Treasurer			-	Rose Tideswell


Secretary			-	Diane Horner 


Minutes Secretary	-	Liz Hodgson





ELECTION OF COMMITTEE 2013/14


It was agreed that Martin Mason, Alvin Finch, Linda Slater, Peter Horner, David Bertsson, Katie Metcalfe and Ann Braithwaite, together with the above Officers, would form the Committee 2013/14. 





QUESTION & ANSWER SESSION 


Linda reported that brambles from the rear/side garden of the adjacent Brockbeck property were again overhanging the footpath steps between Low Kirkbarrow Lane/Brockbeck and Kirkbarrow and the fence was also now leaning dangerously towards the footpath. Further, she said that the dividing privet hedge of the rear garden of the same Brockbeck property was overgrown and causing problems for the neighbouring tenanted-property on Kirkbarrow.





After discussion, it was agreed to seek clarification from Fiona Harrison with regard to ownership of the footpath steps in the first instance.





Objecting to the graffiti, Sarah volunteered to paint the Youth Shelter on The Adventure if paint was supplied and it was subsequently agreed to seek the permission of SLDC in this respect.  





DATES OF MEETINGS 2013/14


Subject to confirmation of the Neighbourhood Centre’s availability, the next Committee Meeting would be held at 7.30pm on Wednesday 16 October 2013, with the dates of subsequent meetings being notified as soon as possible. 





Alvin said that he may not be able to attend all meetings due to work commitments. 





ANY OTHER BUSINESS


Both Sarah and Alvin agreed to undertake training in respect of Adventure Equipment Maintenance Inspections and join the rota thereafter.   








The meeting closed at 8.55 pm
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